
Supplemental P-EBT

Kansas will continue to comply with civil rights requirements, including providing equal 
access to individuals with disabilities and individuals who are limited English proficient.

WHO IS ELIGIBLE?
All school-aged students who were 

eligible to receive free or reduced-
price meals through the National 

School Lunch Program or children 
under age 6 who received Food 

Assistance in June, July, or August 
2022 are eligible for a one-time 

Supplemental P-EBT benefit 
covering the summer months of 

June, July, and August 2022. 

Questions about your 
Kansas Benefits Card? 
Call 1-888-369-4777 for help.

WHAT DO I NEED TO KNOW?

Received Child Care P-EBT
Children who received Child Care P-EBT 
benefits for the 2021-2022 school year will 

receive their Supplemental P-EBT benefit on the 
same Kansas Benefits Card where their Child 

Care P-EBT benefits were issued.
Benefits will be issued Dec. 12-21, 2022.

Did Not Receive School P-EBT
Students did not receive school P-EBT even 

though they qualified for free or reduced-price 
meals because all Kansas schools had in-person 

learning during the 2021-2022 school year. 
If you do not already have a Kansas Benefits 

Card, you will receive one in the mail with the 
Supplemental P-EBT benefits on it. 

Benefits will be issued Dec. 12-21, 2022.

Due to COVID-19, 
DCF is providing a 

one-time
Supplemental 

Pandemic EBT (P-EBT) 
payment of $391 per 

eligible child.

If your child(ren) is/are eligible for the Supplemental P-EBT benefits and do not 
receive benefits by Dec. 31, 2022, you can apply on their behalf through the 

Self Service Portal from Jan. 1, 2023 through Jan. 31, 2023.  

Please contact DCF, not your school, with any questions at 1-888-369-4777.


